
 

September 27, 2018 

 

Asim Z. Haque, Chairman 

Ohio Power Siting Board 

180 East Broad Street 

Columbus, Ohio 43215 

 

RE:  Ohio Power Siting Board Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN 

In the Matter of the Application of Icebreaker Windpower Inc. 

 

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board, 

 

The undersigned organizations write in support of the proposed Icebreaker offshore wind project, the 

application for which is currently before the Ohio Power Siting Board in Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN. 

 

As organizations that advocate for the advancement of clean energy in Ohio, the Environmental Defense 

Fund, League of Women Voters of Ohio, Mom’s Clean Air Force, Ohio Citizen Action, and Ohio 

Interfaith Power and Light believe this project is an important step for the state of Ohio toward a clean 

energy future.  The Icebreaker project will put Ohio on the map as a leader in new technology to help us 

achieve cleaner air and healthier communities, as this project would be the first freshwater offshore wind 

farm in North America.  Deployment of more renewable energy in northeast Ohio could help alleviate 

health impacts imposed on some of the most vulnerable Ohioans by reducing our reliance on fossil fuels 

and improving our air quality.  

 

We believe the compromise reached between Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, 

the Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of 

Carpenters will ensure important wildlife and environmental protections are implemented through the 

Application and Stipulation requirements.  The Memorandums of Understanding, the Bird & Bat 

Conservation Strategy, the continuing oversight from the Ohio Department of Natural Resources and 

OPSB Staff, the ability of the two signatory environmental parties to provide input in ongoing 

discussions finalizing aspects of the conservation strategies, and the commitments that Icebreaker has 

included in the Application as part of this project will ensure that the demonstration project balances our 

need for clean energy with protecting Ohio’s natural resources. 

 

It is vital that the siting of any energy facility within the state is responsibly implemented to ensure 

minimal negative impacts to air, land, water and public health through a rigorous and transparent 

regulatory process. That is of particular importance here, as this demonstration project will serve as 

precedent for any possible future project proposals in Lake Erie.  This six turbine demonstration project 

will provide data and guidance on how Ohio can move forward with clean renewable technology on 

Lake Erie in a manner that protects our natural resources, and will determine how Ohio can move 

forward as a leader in clean, renewable energy. We believe the Application and Stipulation provide this 

important guidance and environmental protections, and that the Stipulation should be approved.  

 

 

 



 

Thank you for the opportunity to express our support for a clean energy future for Ohio, and our support 

for the Stipulation filed in the Icebreaker project, which will ensure the project is a model for any future 

clean energy proposals involving Lake Erie. 

 
 

Environmental Defense Fund 

Dick Munson, Director, Midwest Clean Energy 

 

Ohio Citizen Action 

Rachael Belz, Executive Director 

 

 

 

League of Women Voters of Ohio 

Jen Miller, Executive Director 

 
 

 

 

Ohio Interfaith Power & Light 

Sara Ward, Executive Director 

 
 

 

Mom’s Clean Air Force   

Tracy Sabetta, Outreach 

Director 

 

 

 

  
 



From: Sherri Lange [mailto:kodaisl@rogers.com]  
Sent: Monday, October 1, 2018 5:52 PM 
To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov> 
Cc: Haque, Asim <Asim.Haque@puco.ohio.gov> 
Subject: Kindly add to Icebreaker, Case 16 1871 EL BGN 

 

Hello Matt 

 
Would you please add this article about Germany's wind energy catastrophe, to 

the Icebreaker Case number as in the subject line? The volume of information 
coming now from Germany is frankly, staggeringly against wind development. 
Crippling the economy, creating energy poverty of a high order, and of course, 

hypocritically importing some nuclear from France, and building out coal as 
fast as they can. Hardly something to aspire to. 

 
 
 

 

 
Germany Is a Coal-Burning, Gas-Guzzling 

Climate Change Hypocrite 

By Paul Hockenos 

Angela Merkel hasn’t come close to earning her reputation for 

leadership on climate change. 

 

  

 
 

We reference this article and example,because a few of the supporters for the 
Icebreaker use Germany's experience with wind, to show relevance to Lake Erie 
and the Icebreaker, citing success and greening. Nothing could be further from 

the truth. Indeed, the more reference points we can use for the project 
proposal, the more heightened our sense of danger will be. Ontario, as you 
know, becomes another "sisterly" comparison of the kind that sends of warning 

bells. 
 

Actually, there are now two articles to add.  
 
Thank you. 

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforeignpolicy.com%2F2017%2F11%2F13%2Fgermany-is-a-coal-burning-gas-guzzling-climate-change-hypocrite%2F&data=02%7C01%7Ccontactopsb%40puco.ohio.gov%7C150b0475f6c64685bc9108d627e8b3b6%7C50f8fcc494d84f0784eb36ed57c7c8a2%7C0%7C0%7C636740278693411973&sdata=7dTfbbyXvUqPYXezLTmKEgyHOtDsPyGsCsy6KUMzW8E%3D&reserved=0
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforeignpolicy.com%2F2017%2F11%2F13%2Fgermany-is-a-coal-burning-gas-guzzling-climate-change-hypocrite%2F&data=02%7C01%7Ccontactopsb%40puco.ohio.gov%7C150b0475f6c64685bc9108d627e8b3b6%7C50f8fcc494d84f0784eb36ed57c7c8a2%7C0%7C0%7C636740278693411973&sdata=7dTfbbyXvUqPYXezLTmKEgyHOtDsPyGsCsy6KUMzW8E%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Asim.Haque@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:kodaisl@rogers.com
mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov


 
Kind regards, 

 
Sherri 

 
  
Sherri Lange 
CEO, NA-PAW, North American Platform Against Wind Power  
Executive Director, Canada, Great Lakes Wind Truth 
VP Canada, Save the Eagles International 
kodaisl@rogers.com 
www.na-paw.org 

Twitter: #torwinaction 
 

Please note that messages to these lists are intended for the private members and invitees 
only. If the material is informational, please feel free to circulate. If posting, please consider 
copyright laws. Please note that not all the views contained in circulation of news are those 
of NA-PAW.  If you have received this in error, please respond to the writer and delete the 
message.  
 

Thank you! 
 

 

 

 
Call 

Send SMS 
Call from mobile 
Add to Skype 

You'll need Skype Credit 
 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.na-paw.org%2F&data=02%7C01%7Ccontactopsb%40puco.ohio.gov%7C150b0475f6c64685bc9108d627e8b3b6%7C50f8fcc494d84f0784eb36ed57c7c8a2%7C0%7C0%7C636740278693421978&sdata=dMFLfH%2BeTZBeaWlO4aANUBoO6%2BpLL7xFYvXooktomNI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:kodaisl@rogers.com


https://wattsupwiththat.com/2018/09/30/germanys-energiewende-program-exposed-as-a-
catastrophic-failure/ 

 

Germany’s Energiewende program exposed as a 
catastrophic failure 
Guest Blogger / 19 hours ago  
EU climate alarmist champion Germany has its Energiewende program exposed as a 
catastrophic failure with enormous costs 

 
Guest essay by Larry Hamlin 
An audit of the EU’s leading climate alarmism energy policy program concludes that 
Germany’s Energiewende is a colossal and hugely expensive debacle. 

http://www.energiewende-global.com/en/
http://www.thegwpf.com/germany-risks-complete-loss-of-control-of-energiewende-federal-audit-office-warns/
https://4k4oijnpiu3l4c3h-zippykid.netdna-ssl.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/energiewende.jpg
https://wattsupwiththat.com/2018/09/30/germanys-energiewende-program-exposed-as-a-catastrophic-failure/
https://wattsupwiththat.com/2018/09/30/germanys-energiewende-program-exposed-as-a-catastrophic-failure/
https://wattsupwiththat.com/2018/09/30/germanys-energiewende-program-exposed-as-a-catastrophic-failure/
https://wattsupwiththat.com/author/newstalk1290/


 
“Germany’s Federal Audit Office has accused the federal government of having 
largely failed to manage the transformation of Germany’s energy systems.” 

“A little more than a year before Germany’s climate-policy “milestone 2020”, the 
auditing body has concluded a catastrophic assessment of the government’s energy 
policy. Germany would miss its targets for both reducing greenhouse gas emissions 
and primary energy consumption as well as for increasing energy productivity and 
the share of renewable energy in transport. At the same time, policy makers had 
burdened the nation with enormous costs.” 

The audit further concluded that the program is a monumental bureaucratic 
nightmare where “The Federal Government, incidentally, does not have an overall 
grasp of the costs or any transparency in this respect.” 

https://4k4oijnpiu3l4c3h-zippykid.netdna-ssl.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/clip_image002-1.png


“The scope of the legislation is also striking,” Scheller stated: “At national level 
alone, 26 laws and 33 regulations regulate the generation, storage, transmission, 
distribution and consumption of energy. There is, however, “no place where 
everything comes together, no place that assumes overall responsibility”, Scheller 
criticized. 

“For example, there are “no quantified targets, no measurable indicators” for the 
energy policy goals of affordability and security of supply, Scheller criticised: “Here 
we are poking around in the dark.” For five years now, the Federal Ministry of 
Economics and Technology has been responsible for the green energy transition, 
but the ministry is “in no position to determine what it must do to ensure that the 
goals of the Energiewende are demonstrably and economically achieved”. 

“Overall, the Federal Ministry of Economics and Technology is trying “to give the 
impression that the current coordination and control of the energy transition is 
essentially designed at optimal level,” the auditors conclude. “Failing that, the 
German and international public could get the impression that Germany is simply 
incapable of successfully shaping and implementing the Energiewende that is 
planned society-wide and for the long term.” 

Germany’s electricity rate have skyrocketed to the highest levels in the EU largely 
driven by the Energiewende debacle. 

 
As is always the case the climate alarmist renewable energy advocacy main stream 
media in both the U.S. and  Europe will do everything possible to conceal this 
disastrous policy debacle from public view. 

https://4k4oijnpiu3l4c3h-zippykid.netdna-ssl.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/clip_image004-2.jpg
https://wattsupwiththat.com/2018/09/04/a-look-at-impacts-of-wind-and-solar-electric-generation-on-electricity-price/


From: Sandra Cobb
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 10:13:14 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:smcobb@beechmere.com


Sincerely,
Sandra Cobb
3880 Ellendale Rd
Chagrin Falls, OH 44022



From: Fred Orth
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 10:14:13 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I know This is the right thing to do. I care deeply about how we generate
energy for our state and the type of energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me
and my family's health, and on the overall well-being of our environment. Therefore I am
asking you to approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the
Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the
Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:fredorth@fuse.net


Sincerely,
Fred Orth
926 Morris St.
Cincinnati, OH 45206



From: Janet Izard
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 10:09:09 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:jizard1@juno.com


Sincerely,
Janet Izard
7977 Bennita Ln
Athens, OH 45701



From: Sue Klein
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 10:09:08 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:mtmama007@gmail.com


Sincerely,
Sue Klein
2039 N Medina Line Rd
Akron, OH 44333



From: Steve Kiffmeyer
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 11:36:08 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:torkenflogger@gmail.com


Sincerely,
Steve Kiffmeyer
1425 Amberwood Ln
Painesville, OH 44077



From: Linda Linker
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 12:20:54 PM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:lindasgarden@zoomtown.com


Sincerely,
Linda Linker
1211 Laurence Rd
Cincinnati, OH 45215



From: Al Compaan
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 11:42:41 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:alcompaan@bex.net


Sincerely,
Al Compaan
9135 W Bancroft St
Holland, OH 43528



From: Robert Kyle
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 11:28:09 AM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:rkyle@wideopenwest.com


Sincerely,
Robert Kyle
1161 Riva Ridge Blvd
Columbus, OH 43230



From: James Williamson
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 1:07:55 PM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:jew38@zips.uakron.edu


Sincerely,
James Williamson
917 Stanwell Dr
Cleveland, OH 44143



From: Scott Lenthe
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 12:38:42 PM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:scottlenthe@gmail.com


Sincerely,
Scott Lenthe
7591 Skyview Dr
Kent, OH 44240



From: David Grimm
To: Puco ContactOPSB
Subject: OPSB Case No. 16-1871-EL-BGN Please approve the Icebreaker Windpower, Inc. Joint Stipulation and

Recommendation
Date: Tuesday, October 02, 2018 12:19:49 PM

Dear Ohio Power Siting Board OPSB,

Dear Chairman Haque and members of the Ohio Power Siting Board,

As an Ohioan, I care deeply about how we generate energy for our state because the type of
energy we choose to generate has a direct impact on me and my family's health, and on the
overall well-being of our environment. That is why I ask you to approve the Joint Stipulation
and Recommendation signed by Icebreaker, the Ohio Environmental Council, Sierra Club, the
Business Network for Offshore Wind, and the Indiana/Kentucky/Ohio Regional Council of
Carpenters. 

Project Icebreaker is an innovative effort to provide Ohio with more clean energy and reduce
our heavy reliance on fossil fuels. Approximately 60% of Ohio's power comes from coal, and
Project Icebreaker will bring an emission-free source of power to Ohio's energy portfolio,
reducing carbon dioxide and other harmful air pollution. While Project Icebreaker is only a
small project, it must move forward in order to determine what possibilities exist for Ohio to
become a leader in offshore wind, ensuring our children and grandchildren have clean air to
breathe and a healthy lake, free from chemicals and pollutants resulting from continued use of
fossil fuels. 

Cuyahoga County's commitment to purchase electricity from Project Icebreaker not only
transitions the community to clean energy sources, ensuring cleaner air for the most vulnerable
populations, but will create new job opportunities across a region where they are desperately
needed. The City of Cleveland also recently became the first city in Ohio, joining 80 other
U.S. cities, in pledging to transition to 100% renewable power by 2050. Project Icebreaker
will help them achieve that goal.

LEEDCo and Fred Olsen Renewables have carefully considered Ohio's need for clean energy
sources to help combat air pollution and climate change with the need to protect Lake Erie's
water, fisheries and migratory birds. The groups have done numerous studies to ensure the
location of the turbines minimizes impacts on fish and wildlife, and Project Icebreaker has
forged important partnerships with local universities and research firms to create a world class
research center. The center will study the actual impacts of the six turbine offshore freshwater
wind farm on fish, birds, and bats to deepen our knowledge to ensure any future development
is done as safely as possible.

As an Ohioan, I appreciate the Board's thorough review of the Project Icebreaker proposal, and
hope that the Board will strike the right balance between ensuring protection of our birds, bats,
aquatic life and our precious Lake Erie, while ensuring this pilot project is able to move
forward. The data and information this six turbine project will collect is vital to moving Ohio
forward into a clean energy future. 

Please approve the Joint Stipulation and Recommendation, and make Ohio a leader in
innovative clean energy solutions!

mailto:contactopsb@puco.ohio.gov
mailto:craterstone@gmail.com


Sincerely,
David Grimm
261 Vineyard Rd
Avon Lake, OH 44012
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